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Editor: M. Ramsey June 26, 1969 Vol. II, No. l'J 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

It gives me pleasure_to announce that the College has received reaccreditation 
for the maximum time (five years) for the Standard Teaching Credential with 
Specialization in Elementary and Secondary Teaching. An initial accreditation for 
three years has been granted to the credential programs in Librarianship and in the 
area of Mental Retardation. Congratulations to all the members in the Education 
Department and to those faculty members who collaborate in this fine work. 

Mr. Gerald Hitzeman, M.B.A., our all-University Business Manager, arrived 
on June 18, and is busy getting acclimated to our sunny weather ( ?) and with the 
people on campus. We hope you will meet him soon. 

OFFICE OF THE ACADEMIC DEAN 

1. Just a brief word to remind faculty members that ideas for Intersession courses 
should be proposed by July 15, 1969. To refresh your memory, I quote the following e from Dr. Martin's and my memorandum of May 1, 1969: 

It is not at all the purpose of the Intersession to kaleidoscope 
or sandwich the usual semester course into a breathless 3 1/2 
weeks. Rather, this is a unique opportunity for educational 
experimentation, for the creation of short courses; community 
projects; scientific research opportunities; field trip projects in 

-art, science, etc.; intensive language studies; independent study 
programs--the type of thing that the regular semester does not 
lend itself to adequately. Perhaps we could serve in some special 
way the business, industrial, and educational communities of San 
Diego. The possibilities are endless. Again, we urge a spirit of 
innovation and creativity. Since all offerings are on a "student 
demand" basis, the more exciting the course sounds to the stu­
dents, the more likely it is to be a viable offering. 

2. In order to make it possible to have a holiday on July 4, classes will meet on 
Wednesday, July 2. There will be no classes on Friday, July 4. 

MEETINGS 

Sister Murphy was part of a group of fifteen professional women historians 
who held an inaugural meeting of the West Coast Historical Conference at Asilomar, 
Pacific Grove, California, from June 6-8. The group, into which women historians 
are eligible for membership, plans to have annual meetings. 
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Dr. Karena Shields was one of 26 speakers from 11 countries who were invited 
to speak at the Fourth Pan-American Congress of Historical Medicine, May 26-31, 
in Guatemala City. The Congress was conducted in four languages; Dr. Shields gave 
her paper, "Medicina en leyendas, tradiciones y actualidad entre l_os Ch oles y T zltales," 
in Spanish. 

OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS 

The faculty will be interested in the latest CW Admissions statistics: 

--123 Freshmen have paid deposits. Of these 123, 77 are 
resident and 46 are day students. 

22 Transfer students have paid deposits. Of these 22, 
16 are day students and 6 are resident students. 

CORRECTION 

Page 3 of the University of San Diego College for Women and College for Men 
Admission Requirements (1969) was incorrectly printed under the section "College 
Transfer Students"; this should read: 

The University accepts students on transfer from a college or 
university who present a "C" average or better, if they were 
admissible to the University as freshmen. Candidates who were 
not eligible for admission to the University as freshmen must 
present a GPA of 2. 4, based on at least 24 units of acceptable 
college work.· 

COMING EVENTS 

Friday, June 27 
Friday, July 4 
Saturday, July 5 

Tuesday, July 8 

Friday, July 11 
Saturday, July 12 
Sunday, July 13 

All events in CW Theatre 

Film: "Behold a Pale Horse" - 7:30 p.m. 
Film: "Never Too Late" - 7:30 p.m. 
Lecture: "The Primitive Faith and the Contemporary 

Christian", David M. Stanley, S.J. - 8:00 p.m. 
*Ballet: San Diego Ballet Company, Directed by Richard Carter 

8:30 p. m. 
"Classical Symphony", Music: Prokofiev 

Choreography: Carter 
"Don Quixote Pas de Deux", Music: Minkus 

Choreography: Petita 
"Romeo and Juliet", Music: Tschaikovsky 

Choreography: Johnson 
Film: 11Ipcress File" - 7:30 Po m. 
Bluejackets Choir; Director, Dr. Williams. - 7:30 p. m. 
Concert: includes works of Beethoven and Gaspar Casado_: <2:o0 p VV' • 

Marjorie Hart - Cello 
Ilana Mysior - Piano 

*For the Ballet there will be a $1. 00 admission charge for non-students - all other events 
have no admission charge. 
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